
Warra Creche and Cleveland 

Release a huge success. 

DATE CLAIMER   

Guest speaker and luncheon AGM. 

Brisbane Bat Chatter 

 

AGM Luncheon 
 

Where 

Indigiscapes Centre, 

Runnymede Rd  

Capalaba. 

     When 

   27th July 

11 am—2 pm 

Includes lunch 

Our AGM will be held on Sun-

day 27th of July from 11 am to 

2 pm. The meeting will start at 

11.15 sharp so please be on 

time. Election of office bearers 

President, Vice President, Sec-

retary and Treasurer with the 

hope of also electing, event 

coordinator, a newsletter editor 

and a grants wizard. We need 

to also discuss a change in name 

which requires 2/3rds of the mem-

bership to be present. After the 

AGM, relax over lunch then the 

most important part of this day 

will be a presentation by Dr Janine 

Barrett about ABLV. All people 

working in the recovery of bats 

should make this meeting.  

Save this date in your diary:-   

The Warra Bat House proved to be a 
great place to creche the majority of our 
orphans. They obviously used the large 
aviary space to build muscle as their con-
sistent weight gains were heartening. It 
certainly gave them flight confidence and 
strength. We also had 2 private crèches 
of less than 20. These orphans also did 
well. The final weight and growth analy-
sis showed that the flight space and the 
added benefit of a larger group for so-
cialization worked well for these orphans. 
The Warra facility is a huge asset to be 
able to deal with large numbers of or-
phans we are all extremely lucky to have 
Brisbane City Councils assistance with 
this facility. In future we will always need 
at least one private creche, in case of 
misfits and suckers who don’t fit into the 
crowd. A big thankyou to Dee and to De-
nise who ran the private crèches basi-

cally single handed.  

A huge thankyou to Brisbane City Coun-
cil especially to natural areas staff Rick, 
Sherryn and also to Melissa who again 
helped in the setting up, making the com-
fort of the bats a priority with shade sails 
and padding  for the internal parts of the 
cage. Councillor Victoria Newton has 
always been a great supporter and 

helped where ever she can. 

We would like to thank all of our BCB 
members who helped cut the fruit each 

night.  

Continued page 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calendar of   
Training Events 

 
 24th April, 9 am – 3pm,  

Group Action Planning Day   

8 Lisa St Cleveland  

come and help make decisions on 

important issues such as grant 

seeking, sponsorship, education, 

training, newsletters, conservation.  

 

 4th May, 9 am -3pm, 

Rescue Training     

Downfall Creek  Bushland Centre.  

Barbed wire, netting,  medication 

and more. (need only attend one 

training day)  

 

 10h MAY  9.30am– 3.30pm 

Rescue Training  

Indigiscapes   

Barbed wire, netting, medication 

and more. (all members need only 

attend one training day)  

 

19th JULY 10.30AM—2.30PM 

Microbat ID, rescue and rehab. 

Doctor Les Hall will take us through 

the steps to identify microbat spe-

cies, learn rescue and rehab tech-

niques. 

 

27TH JULY  11 am—3 pm 

AGM luncheon & Guest Speaker  

Indigiscapes  

Talk by Dr. Janine Barrett  

“AUSTRALIAN BAT LYSSAVIRUS” 

 We would like ALL MEMBERS to 

attend this important talk. 

 

4th Oct  9.30am .30pm 

ORPHAN TRAINING   

Daisy Hill Training room 

All members who would like to 

care for a baby must attend. 

 

More details for these member 

only events can be found on 

the web site 

Bat Ce Bribane In. 

ABOVE: A big job to weigh and measure before  

taking bats  to  the release  site.  BELOW: Apple 

cutting can be fun with the right company. 
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Gloria tries to keep this poor bat from 

further damaging himself. Unfortunately as 

with too many barbed-wire rescues he 

needed to be euthanased due to  damage to 

his mouth.  Rachael had the worst rescue 

this month with a young bat who had hit the 

wires and broken his top jaw back over his 

eyes, he was still alive and suffering. This is 

not the first time an animal has suffered this 

awful injury, flying into unseen barbed-

wire. These rescues are traumatising for the 

rescuer. We are working on finding a suit-

able sedative for these occasions. 

 

Wildlife Friendly Fencing  
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The  catch of bats on 
barbed-wire is still a huge 
problem as S-E Qld devel-
ops. Commercial develop-
ments who choose secu-
rity fencing with barbed-
wire are the worst offend-
ers as they are encouraged 
to plant natives in their 
landscaping by local coun-
cils. So forever and a day 
we will be collecting in-
jured bats off these fences 
unless we get developers 
and councils to recognise 
there is a major problem 
with barbed-wire and na-

tive plants in close proximity.  

Please promote the “Wildlife Friendly 
Fencing Project” when you attend any 
b/w rescues. Give landowners a book-
mark and ask them to please visit the 
WFF website to see what they can do 
lessen the impact their fence has on our 
wildlife. If you don’t have any of our 
fabulous bookmarks which were funded 
by the project, get some at the next 
BCB event you attend. We also have 
the WFF t-shirts, they wash and wear 
really well, so get one to help promote 
this worthy cause. 

www.wildlifefriendlyfencing.com 

Batty Boat  

Celebrates  

100th Cruise  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

We have just completed another sea-

son  helping to promote bats on the  

WPSQ Batty Boat Cruises. Brisbane 

Branch proudly celebrated the 100th 

cruise this year.  After costs all 

money raised goes to worthy bat 

projects all over Qld. BCB are happy 

to assist WPSQ in this worthwhile 

task, giving cruise participants an up 

close and personal experience with 

baby bats or with Gilbert the wonder 

bat. 8 cruises are tentatively booked 

starting in September with a private 

birthday booking.  Watch  the web 

site for dates soon. Please promote 

this enjoyable and educational eve-

ning cruise to friends and family.  

We like all members to enjoy going 

on the cruises, so don’t be shy, email 

Tracy to help on one of the cruises. 

We need 2-3 members each cruise to 

help promote the work of BCB, to 

hopefully sign up new recruits and to 

help sell some fun batty merchan-

dise.  

2008 Raffle Prizes - 

Framed Prints by 

Louise  
We are holding another raffle. This 

time to raise money to buy microchips 

for all flying-foxes  who come into 

care - rescued and orphaned.  Last 

years raffle was very popular on event 

days. Our target this year will be to 

raise $1,500. That’s one scanner and 

150 microchips. If you would like to 

sell a book of tickets or know a place 

to display the framed art works to gen-

erate more ticket sales please let us 

know.  
 

1st Prize: Forest Superstar, valued at 

$250.00 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd Prize: Hamper valued $150.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Big box of chocolates 

Wildlife of Greater Brisbane 

Bat logo T-shirt 

Plush bat toy 

Stellaluna children's story book 

And many more surprises 

 

 

http://www.wildlifefriendlyfencing.com


BCB helps BBC with bat education at Downfall Creek Bushland Centre. 

Fundraiser Chocolates to support creche fruit….. 

peaks and bloodwoods were also 
flowering. The strong honey perfume 
drew our orphans to the native blos-
som in preference to the apples, per-
fect. We had a wave of out of sea-
son babies. 13 orphans and a similar 
number of rehab juveniles will make 
it to the release site hopefully around 

the time the Qld Blue Gums flower.  

Just as the starvation event 
stretched our resources last year, 
again we will need extra funding and 

manpower to service this anomaly. 

Lets hope we have a great flowering 
and fruiting over winter to ease our 

rescues and rehabilitation efforts .  
 

 

It was consistent work for those who 
helped. As most south side mem-
bers were a bit wary of the Gateway 
traffic we had fewer people lending a 
hand. Hats off to those who did help 
out ~ even on the wet miserable 

days.  

The release was really excellent and 
the bats surprised most of us by fly-

ing out so well and so quickly.  

They were obviously very ready to 
get out and spread their wings. They 
were kept in the release cage for just 
on one week then the hatch was 
opened and on inspection next day, 
from 80 bats, we only had 33 bats 
who stayed behind. Following day 
there were 13 and then next day 
none. We found an unusual trend. 
We assumed the orphans would go 
to the nearest camp at the Black 
Swamp but watching the direction of 
the bats coming back to feed, saw 
them coming from the direction of 

Tarradarapin Wetlands about 3 km 
away. Stuart Wade and Ian Saunders 
spent several weekends putting the 
wire, doors and hatch on the old 
nursery frames lent to us by  David 
Lack of the DPI. The external wire for 
the release facility was funded with 
assistance from Don Seccombe ex 
Mayor of Redland Shire Council, 
Councillor Debra Henry, State mem-
bers Phil Weightman and John Eng-
lish. Mitre 10 Home and Trade of 
Cleveland also gave us a generous 
discount on the wire.  Fortunately at 
the time of release Melaleucas 
across the Redlands had 2 flowering 

 We have been doing some school 
holiday education to promote bats 
for Brisbane City Council at Downfall 
Creek Bushland Reserve. With Yuka 
Nakamura’s power point presenta-
tion, Shannon Parker’s Wing pattern 
and Louise’s masks, helpers, Matt 
Ellis, Shanyn Patten, Peter Innes 
and Barbara Hood, we, Bat  Care 
members make a pretty awesome 

team. 

From Peter…….. 

The show and tell day at the Down-
fall Creek Bushland Centre on 
Thursday 10th April was an un-
equivocal success. As the attached 
snap shows, the children had a won-
derful time making Bat masks and 
wings. Thanks to the parents who 

kindly gave a hand in the manufacture 
of said arts and crafts. Shanyn gave a 
very good presentation to the assem-
bled public, with the kind help from 
other members. (You know who you 
are!) A cute little Gould's long-eared 
microbat had his first intro to the pub-
lic. Handling it very well, he went home 
and slept the rest of the day. As he is 
in care for an extended period I'm 
open to sugges-
tions for a name 
for him. So let's 
hear some ideas. 
Regards,  Peter 
Innes 

garth3000@bigpond.com  

Creche through to Release  (from Page 1) 
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 If you have some great batty craft 

ideas for children or would like to 

help on an education day out, you 

are most welcome to join the fun 

and frivolity. Look at our latest 

“Calendar of Events” for the next 

event where you can help your 

batty organization.  

We need YOU! 

 

Piggy's at the 

troughs, feed time 

at  the release 

site was a  very 

orderly affair with 

little squabbling. 

If you have the potential to sell fundraiser chocolates at your work place or even to your family & friends, grab a cou-
ple of boxes. The money raised from the sale of chocolates goes to purchase fruit and high protein supplement for 
the orphan creche and release – We charged you all $10 last season, but this 
season we don’t want to ask for any creche fees. Don’t rely on other members to 
support your orphans. You can have a mixed box or Freddo Frogs, Picnic bars, 
Time Out, Honey Nougat, Summer Rolls, Caramello Koalas and other favourites. 
There are 48 bars to a box, $1 per chocolate with 50c coming to BCB. Order 

your boxes today and help support the orphans call 3821 2341 b/h 

 

mailto:garth3000@bigpond.com


 

 

 

 

DONATIONS 
The following people have made kind 

donations to Bat Care Brisbane Inc.  
 

Richard Prime, McTaggart Plumbing- food 
trays for orphans 
Leigh Pouncey – food trays for orphans 
Advanced Shade Systems Capalaba – 
shade sail for Warra Bat House 
Cleveland Mitre 10 Home & Trade – heavy 
discounts on wire netting for release cage 
Karen Hurley – donation for fruit 
Gavin & Helen McLeish – weekly collection 
of orphan apples 
Stuart Wade – manufacture of many items 
to assist BCB 
Dustcotech, Dust Collection Technology Pty 
Ltd. - Donation 
Morris Contracting Pty Ltd - Donation 
Councillor Debra Henry – Donation towards 
release cage 
Phil Weightman State MP - Donation to-
wards release cage 
John English State MP - Donation towards 
release cage 
Don Seccombe ex Mayor Redland Shire 
Council - Donation towards release cage 
Caroline Hood and Staff Virgin Media, UK – 
baby sponsorship 
Bob T-Mart Cleveland - Donation 
Morley Foster – Rescue Donation 

 
Many thanks to one and all. 

 
Watch out for our sponsor a baby  

program, starting soon. 

 

 N, nnner  Bat Man! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A future bat rescuer in the making! 

Got to love him! 

CONTACT BATCARE 
 

RESCUE MOBILE 24hr 

0488 228 134 

 

ENQUIRIES B/H  

(07)38212341 

 

INFORMATION MESSAGE 

(07) 33211229 

www.bats.org.au 

 
 

President: Louise Saunders 

president@bats.org.au 

0407 147 742 

Vice President : Dee Smith 

0419 105 436 

Secretary: Lisa Meyer 

secretary@bats.org.au 

0435 021 591 

Treasurer: Cathy Howie 

treasurer@bats.org.au 

0411 243 208 

Events Coordinator: 

Tracy Engwirda 

events@bats.org.au 

0439 742 837 

Grants writer: 

Is that you? 

Newsletter Editor 

Yes? Did you say…. yes? 
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A distraught member of the public 
found a bat on  the ground and called 
for our volunteers to rescue it. Dee 
and Trish rushed to the scene to find 
an elderly lady and her husband 
watching over the bat which was un-
der a clothes basket. The lady had 
talked to it gently to try to calm it 
down until the rescuers arrived. Under 
the clothes basket our intrepid rescu-
ers found a ragged piece of black 
plastic. Dee and Trish seriously 
agreed with the very embarrassed 
couple that it truly did look like a bat 
especially when it flapped in the 

breeze!  

 

If you have a good bat story email it to 

info@bats.org.au. 

 

MEMBERSHIP CARD, PERMITS 
AND TITRE LEVELS 
BCB members are required to carry 

a membership/ID card including our 

group permit details for the rescue 

and care of bats. Everyone should 

have been sent these via email. Con-

tact our secretary if you do not have 

your ID. Please ensure you print a 

copy and keep it in your rescue kit 

or wallet. If it is approaching the 

anniversary of your vaccinations 

please arrange for a titre level test at 

Dr Deb Mills or at Sullivan and 
Nicolaides. The benefit of getting it 

done with Dr Deb is that she gives 
you a card with your titre level and a 

reminder for your next YEARLY 

titre check up. Send in your titre 

report as soon as you get it back so 

we know you are adequately cov-

ered. 

How to give a ceremonial burial 

One of our dedicated rescuers was sent 

on a mercy dash. Poor flying-fox was low 

in a shrub by the side of a busy road. Un-

fortunately she found he had passed away 

several days ago. New to the bat care 

game she  was dedicated enough to bring 

the long dead bat home to get weights 

and measurements for our always neces-

sary data collection (above and beyond 

the call of duty). Gruesome task com-

pleted, she wrapped the dear one in a 

plastic bag ready for husband or son to 

perform the burial. On arrival home from 

a hard days work son was instructed to 

take dead body from the garage and dig a 

hole. Son was seen venturing into the 

back garden shovel in hand, the said plas-

tic bag held out as far from the nose as 

possible. Deed done! Much later that 

night a bad smell wafted through the 

floor boards, what is that smell? Dedi-

cated carer, sleepily ventured downstairs 
to look for the offending dead rat or gar-

bage. With amazement she found the 

dead bat in it’s bag still where she had 

left it. So what was buried in the back 

garden? Not telling dear son, curious 

husband and dedicated carer went to find 

out what was buried. To their great 

amusement they  exhumed the husbands 

sports jacket previously bound for the 

drycleaners. 

 

 

The best rescue ever! 


